














 
 

CROSS CONNECTION CONTROL PROGRAM 
   

The New York State Department of Health requires that all back-flow prevention devices be inspected and tested annually to insure 
continued reliability. 
 
The purpose of these back-flow prevention devices is to protect the Village water supply from contaminants.  Failure or malfunc-
tion of the check valves in the back-flow device may result in the return of pesticides, lawn fertilizers, pool chemicals, or other con-
taminants into the Village water mains in the event of a sudden drop in the system pressure.  You must comply in accordance with 
New York State Health Department rules and regulations (Chapter 1, Part 5, Section 5-1.31 of the State Sanitary Code).   
 
We would appreciate your cooperation in this matter; you must have your back-flow devices tested before July 1, 2019.  
Homeowners who do not comply by the deadline indicated may be subject to a $250.00 fine per device and/or the shut-off of 
the service line to their lawn sprinkler system.  Fines will be issued after July 15, 2019 for non-compliance. 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There are numerous homes in the Village that have two back-flow devices installed.  One is for the domestic 
service; the other is for the sprinkler system.  If you have two devices, both must be tested.  Most complaints the Sands Point Water 
Department receives about inadequate water pressure is a direct result of the lack of testing and maintenance of the back-flow de-
vice on the domestic service.  Please have both devices tested and serviced. 
 
We ask that you consider installing a Smart Irrigation Controller.  These systems will save water by monitoring the weather and 
adjusting the hours, days and amount of water applied to your landscaping based on precipitation.  Sands Point Water Department 
has seen tremendous water savings by residents that installed these controllers. 
 
If you have any questions, please call Water Department at 883-3491. 
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